
 

 

Southwest Region (3) Regional Trauma Advisory Board 
Great Plains Technology Center 

4500 West Lee Blvd.  
Lawton, Oklahoma 73505 

 
February 2, 2017 – 10:30 AM 

Minutes 
 

I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order @ 10:31 AM by Chair Justin Miller. 
 

II. Roll Call: Roll Call Quorum present. 
 

III. Introductions and Announcements: None 
 

IV. Approval of Minutes – October 6, 2016: Motion – Paul Thomas, Mercy Hospital Tishomingo, Seconded by Brad Lancaster, Murray 
County EMS.  Roll call vote, motion passed unanimously. 

 
V. Reports: 

A. Emergency Systems Report: Dan Whipple 
1. Emergency Systems is fully staffed and introduced Mr. Samuel Curatola EMS Administrator, Ms. Darlene Alexander 

Administrative Assistant and Xana Howard Statistical Research Specialist.  
2. Report Writer is now functional for those agencies that use it for reports. 
3. OKEMSIS training March 23, 2017 from 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM at Great Plains it is primarily for the new user.  
4. Question on Trauma Registry contact Dr. Kenneth Stewart.  
5. Quarterly reports will no longer be printed we will print a yearly report at the end of the year. If you have questions 

please feel free to give us a call.  
6. Reminder that September 11, 2016 new rules went into effect for EMS Agencies.  
7. If you know of any agency that has not attended Naloxone training and would like the training have them contact either 

David Graham or Dan Whipple and we will assist them in obtaining the training.  
8. Oklahoma Trauma and Emergency Response Advisory Council meeting is March 1, 2017 at the Oklahoma State 

Department of Health building starting at 1:00 PM.    
B. Regional Sub-Committee Report 

1. Continuous Quality Improvement Sub-Committee: Heather Booher CQI presented three cases and two follow up 
cases from last quarter from Region 3. Ms. Booher encourages audience participation. None of the cases followed the 
trauma plan for their respective region. The follow ups the committee accepted the response. Ms. Booher asked for 
CQI referrals and reminded them that they are not punitive. 

2. Regional Planning Committee: Richie Bohach stated the REPC meet this morning and discussed a few more idea’s for 
the regional stroke plan. The committee will be meeting on March 2, 2017 at 10:00 AM to try and complete a draft plan 
to bring to the next RTAB on April 6, 2017.  

3. Regional Medical Planning Groups / SW Medical Response Center – Bob Stewart EM Resource survey hospitals was 
at 90% and EMS was 84%. The MERC conducted an MCI drill on January 17, 2017. Morning participation was 48% at 
11:00 AM. Conducted a second MCI drill in the afternoon and participation was 71% at 3:00 PM. We have not had 
three consecutive months at or above 75% so we will continue to have monthly MCI drills. Bob advised all agencies to 
update their EMResource link because it has changed. The new site will take effect March 1, 2017. We have 
evacuation planning meeting on February 23, 2017 in Ardmore from 9:00 to 11:00. MCI planning meeting on March 7, 
2017 from 1:30 to 3:30 in Chickasha. Southwest Emergency Managers meeting March 9 and 10 in Duncan focusing 
on recovery operations and how agencies can get public assistance. If you have any questions contact Bill Henrion. 
RMPG meeting today at 1:00 PM first net will give demonstration and hands on with their new network. We will also be 
looking at the MCI plan review. Lessons learned on the Duncan water crisis.  
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VI. Business:   
A. Discussion and possible vote on proposal from REPC stroke plan education: None because the REPC did not have a 

draft for the RTAB to review. 
B. Goals for 2017: 

1. Emergency Department turnaround time to 90 minutes.  
2. Dan stated Region 5 is in the process of formalizing the envenomation plan. A couple of other regions are looking at 

sepsis, stroke and stemi in some regions.  
 
VII. Public Comment:   

PJ Richards from Genentech the company just updated the web site for activase and brought some handouts for agencies to 
take.  
Justin Miller advised that the OEMTA in the next few months there will be PHTLS class for anyone interested. OEMTA is looking 
at the first weekend in March. OETMA will be sending out information when date confirmed.   
 

VIII.  Next Meeting: 
A. Continuous Quality Improvement – March 2, 2017 @ 11:00 AM – Comanche County Memorial Hospital 
B. Regional Trauma Advisory Board – April 6, 2017 @ 10:30 AM – Great Plains Technology Center 
C. Regional Education Planning Committee – March 2, 2017 @ 10;00 AM – Comanche County Memorial Hospital 

 
X. Adjournment: Motion by Paul Thomas Mercy Hospital Tishomingo, Seconded by Jared Cheek, Air-Evac Lifeteam adjourned at 

12:04 PM. 
 
 Approved 
 
 
 
 ________________________ 
 Justin Miller 
 Chairperson Region (3) Trauma Advisory Board 
 April 6, 2017 


